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November 1, 2024 

 

HOLIDAY SEASON MORATORIUM ON RIGHT-OF-WAY MAINTENANCE AND CONSTRUCTION ACTIVITIES 

The City of Tempe will place a brief moratorium on construction activities in the busiest areas of the city this 
Holiday Season. The City of Tempe will not be issuing new permits that authorize utility construction 
installations on city streets for the following areas from November 28, 2024, through January 1, 2025. 

 

•  Downtown Area - Ash Ave to Myrtle Ave and Rio Salado Pkwy to University Dr  

• Tempe Market Place - McClintock Dr to Loop 101 and Loop 202 to Rio Salado Pkwy  

• Arizona Mills Mall - I-10 to Priest Dr and Baseline Rd to US-60 

• Emerald Center - I-10 to Priest Dr and Warner Rd to Elliot Rd 

 

Your cooperation in improving traffic conditions during this holiday season is much appreciated. This 
moratorium does not apply to emergency repair work when customers are out of service. You may contact 
Catherine Hollow (480) 350-8445 or at catherine_hollow@tempe.gov, if you have barricading questions. For 
utility permit related questions, please contact Bashir Hassan at (480) 350-8520. 
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Mark Weber, P.E. 

Deputy Public Works Director – City Engineer 

 


